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MY RAMBLINGS AS WE UNWIND....

I can’t believe it is April as it seems that our season blew by me as if [ was
sitting still.....then again, maybe [ was. For the season we are wrapping up, we
did well on grooming hours as well as hours spent putting trail in and removing
it. All these hours will help push both Washington and Ozaukee Counties to
apply for supplemental grooming funds. For Washington County, our grooming
billing is three times the total dollar amount we are allotted each season, so this
will definitely help our cause for supplemental grooming funds. As for Ozaukee
County, I’m still working on the data so I’ll know more by our Club meeting
next week.

Another area of concern is our annual fund raiser at The Ozaukee County Fair.
Right now, the Ag Society is planning on having the fair, yet there are a few
groups out there not in favor of this decision. Either way, we are starting to plan
on having our food and beverage tent just so we are ready to go in late July. (Ed
note: without the fair last summer, we have curbed our spending this past season.
Right now, we still need to finish working on the front corners on our Tucker.)

Moving along, there is more to cover and read, so don’t stop now and we’ll see
you at our Club Meeting!!

THANKS

Goes out to Laura and Drew Nelson for covering the pizzas at March’s Club
meeting; we appreciate your continued support of our Club. And with our “food
donations”, we were able to cover the beverage from that evening.

Also, thanks goes out to Frank Stangl of Wiemer Bearing and Transmission of
Germantown for his company’s generous donation to our Club!! His family had
a blast riding our trails this past winter and wanted to thank us for the awesome
job our Club did on our trails! Thanks again Frank for your continued support of
our Club and our Sport!!

LANDOWNERS

We ask that if you received a landowner information form with your newsletter
in March, please fill it our and mail it back to us in the addressed envelope. Our
efforts to get our landowner information up to date is in progress and we would
like to get correct info for our files. Thank you in advance for your help with

this matter.

FOOD

For our last Club meeting of the year, we are going to break away from pizza
and go with some well enjoyed food from the weber this month. We will be
bringing in the food for our meeting. Also, we will handle the food and
distribution within the guidelines Circle B has set in place and follows as well.
So stop out and have a one with us at our Club meeting. See you on Thursday!
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ANNUAL FUND RAISER
We are planning on having our annual fund raiser as
we have had in the past (with the exception of last
summer) with our food and beverage tent at the
Ozaukee County Fair this summer. We received a
letter from the Ag. Society discussing their plans as
they are moving forward with the Fair.

So with this information, we did a quick poll of the
32 Club members at the March Club Meeting. The
question was:

“If we have our food and beverage tent at this
summer’s Ozaukee County Fair, how many of you
would be willing to work?”

It was unanimous as all raised their hands! With this
awesome response, we felt moving forward with our
volunteer work schedule and booking the bands is the
way to start. Yet we do understand not all are ready
to head back out into the public, so if you are not
comfortable working in our tent at the fair, please be
up front with us when we call you this spring.

ELECTIONS
This spring will be an actual election where we get to
vote for no more than three (3). Since Board terms
end on August 31* of each year, we look at
nominations and elections every spring, as our season
is winding down. Starting in March, we open the
floor for nominations, then in April, we re-open the
floor for any additional nominations, then we vote on
no more than three (3) Club members. Right now,
Board terms of Matt Geszvain, Cal Cummings and
Deanna Einwalter are up as of August 31%.

At March’s meeting, here is the list of Club
Members nominated for the Board:
Katie Bublitz, Matt Geszvain, Dennis Guttmann,
Deanna Einwalter, Evan Fischer and Cal Cummings.
So we have six (6) choices and we will be allowed to
vote for no more than three (3). Now there is one
twist, Peewee is one of our Board members (as well
as part of our groomer crew) and he is running for
Jackson Town Supervisor this spring. If he is elected
as a Jackson Town Supervisor, we will have an
additional vacancy on our Board. We will know more
at our April Club meeting. See you there!

TRAILS

At this time, we have removed approximately 80% of
our trail markers. This spring has been good to us as
well as warmer and drier, allowing us to get in and
out of the farm fields easily. Swamp areas are a bit
wet, so only so far are you able to walk in to pull
markers. Hopefully we’ll be able to do more over the
next weekend or two to wrap this up.

Also, we have installed a dry erase board in the sign
shed at the Kison Farm so we are able to keep track of
what has been done completely and/or partially. This
will help us from forgetting a portion of our trail and
causing an issue for a landowner.

So if you are able to help, stop out at the farm and
see what we have left to pull. Possible dates to wrap
this up are Saturdays April 3 & 10™. Thanks to all
helping remove trails this spring!

Trail Removal:

Saturday April 3"
Saturday April 10"

Meet at Kison Farm by 8:00am

Above dates are subject to the weather and you are

certainly welcome to head out during the week to help
pull our trail markers.

MEETING DATES FOR THIS SEASON:

April 2021
Club & Board Meetings Thursday, April 8"
Ozaukee Cty Assoc. Monday, April 12"

July - August 2021

Set-up at Fair, Monday, July 26™ at 6:00pm

Finish Set-up Tuesday, July 27" at 6:00pm

Open up tent on Wednesday, July 28"

Clean up and tear-down bar Sunday, August 1* at
6:30pm

Clean and tear down cookshak on Monday, August
2" at 5:30pm

FOR SALE

Anyone??

WANTED

Four (4) matching 6-Bolt Steel or Aluminum Z71
style 16" GMC rims in good shape.

Call Dan.
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